
Dear members, 

It is with great sadness that we recently learned of the passing of Sergeant Sonia Ricard Bernard, 

after a long and courageous battle with cancer. 

On behalf of all the members of 12e Régiment blindé du Canada and the association, we would 

like to extend our most sincere condolences to the family and especially to Master Warrant 

Officer Bernard. We share your grief at this time of loss and you can count on the support of the 

Regimental family during this ordeal. 

Without a doubt, Sgt Ricard Bernard has touched many members during her ten years with the 

unit. She will be remembered as a jovial, dynamic and professional individual.  

Rest in peace.  

 

 

 

Sonia Ricard Bernard 

(1980 - 2022) 

 


